American Contract Bridge League

District 8 Board of Directors Annual Meeting

Saturday August 14, 2010 -- Renaissance Inn St. Louis, MO.

Members and Officers Present: Debbie Avery, Chuck Briggs, Michael Carmen, Bob Carteaux, Jay Coleman, Dalton Darnell, Richard Ellis, Georgia Heth, Martha Leary, Suzi Shymanski-Moore, Debbie Romero, Chris Shaw, Ron Sholes, Hugh Williams, Chuck Zalar.

Members and Officers Absent: Chris Benson, Jim Davis, Karl Dencker, Rajahneen Dencker, Leah Newell, Tom Oppenheimer, Chris Patrias, John Pree, Mike Ritchie, Mike Tomlianovich, Karen Walker, Liz Zalar, Milt Zlatic.

Mr. Coleman called the August 14, 2010 Annual District 8 Board of Directors meeting to order at 9:30 AM.

Mr. Carmen moved to accept the minutes of the May 29, 2010 District Board meeting as presented. Second Mr. Zalar. Carried.

Treasurer’s report: Ms. Avery presented the registers for the District checking, money market, certificate of deposits, current income and expense statements and the fiscal year tax returns for the Board’s review. Mr. Zalar moved to accept the documents as presented. Second MS. Shymanski-Moore. Carried. The proposed budget for calendar year was presented to the District 8 Board. Ms. Shymanski-Moore moved that $1500.00 for youth education be included in the budget for 2011. Second Mr. Carmen. Carried.

Mr. Zalar moved to accept the amended budget as presented. Second Ms. Shymanski-Moore. Carried.

President’s report: Mr. Coleman noted that everything was moving along smoothly. He appointed Ms. Avery as Secretary-Treasurer and Mr. Patrias as Tournament Coordinator.

ACBL Director’s report: Ms. Heth is involved in exploring an expedited procedure for transfers between District 8 and District 13. She noted that her full report was in the Advocate.

Finance report: Mr. Carmen informed the Board that he had received the bank statements and financial records from Ms. Avery and would be conducting his review of the Districts finances.

Charity report: Ms. Leary presented an email from Mr. Dencker regarding the status of the charity receipts and how to proceed for the 2010 charity event. Mr. Shaw noted that he hoped for the non-profit determination approval from IRS before the Ft. Wayne meeting. Ms. Heth will be in touch with Mr. Dencker regarding the checks from last year.

Goodwill report: No report.
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Judiciary reports:


Discipline: No report.


Appellate: No report.

Education report: Mr. Shaw showed the District Board a copy of  “Bridge, a Path to Math” a 9 week 45-lesson plan for bridge in schools geared to the standards of the National Council of Teachers of Mathematics. It will be available online to download. The Louis Sacchar book titled “The Card Turner” is also recommended for Youth Bridge. He will be present at the Effingham teacher’s in-service day to promote bridge as a learning tool in school.

Tournament Coordinators report: Mr. Patrias made copies of the District 8 Tournament calendar schedule available.

STaC report: No report.

Regional Tournament reports:


Champaign: Mr. Zalar postponed the report until Ft. Wayne.

Paducah/Rockford: Mr. Darnell presented the financial report from Paducah and presented the schedule for 2011. Mr. Zalar moved to accept the schedule. Second Ms. Shymanski-Moore. Carried. Mr. Carmen asked to review the financial report and would report in Ft. Wayne. Mr. Dencker will present the Rockford financial report in Ft. Wayne.

St. Louis: Mr. Carmen noted that it appeared that the table count was down by about 30 tables and that the entry fees had been increased to $14 per session.

Future Regional Status reports:
Ft. Wayne: Mr. Carteaux noted that all was on track and that the entry fees for Ft. Wayne would be increasing to $13 per session. 

Champaign: The schedule will be presented in Ft. Wayne.

Nominating: Mr. Carmen presented the 2011 slate of candidates. The committee nominated Mr. Dencker for President and Ms. Romero for Vice President. Mr. Coleman called for nominations from the floor. Being no further nominations Mr. Zalar moved to close the nominations and accept the slate as presented. Second Mr. Sholes. Carried
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NAP report: The final of the North American Pairs will be held November 13 at the Riverton Eagles Club, Riverton Illinois.

GNT report: The GNT event will be held the first Saturday in May 2011. Ms Heth noted that more flight C teams should be present.

Promotions: No discussion.

Old Business: The tabled transfer request has been resolved. Ms. Heth asked for input on a long-standing transfer request. The board could not come to a consensus on the matter.

New Business: Mr. Sholes handed out information regarding the Senior Olympics. Mr. Zalar asked that District 8 consider enacting a fragrance free policy for District 8 Regional events. It will be on the agenda for Ft. Wayne.

Being no further business before the District 8 Board of Directors Mr. Zalar moved that the August 14 2010 Board of Directors Annual Meeting be adjourned. Second Ms. Leary. Carried.

Respectfully submitted

Deborah Avery, District 8 Board Secretary
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